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N o t i c e  o f  W o r k -  M a t e r i a l s  T e s t i n g  
To: Capitol Building 

From: Oregon State Capitol Renovation (OSCR) Team 

Date: December 1, 2014 
 

The following OSCR project team members will be working in the Capitol: 

 2-4 representatives from Carlson’s Testing, JE Dunn and Capitol Facility Services 

 

Scheduled Date and Time of Work:  

 Wednesday, December 3rd – Friday, January 9th, 2015  

 Work will be done during night hours, from 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 a.m.  

 

Location of work:  

 Work will start in rooms 332 and 453.  

 Upon completion of work in the above rooms, the team will move to the Ground Floor of the Capitol and work their way up 

through the 4th floor in the following locations:  

o Office 64- Facility Services 

o Office 54- Capitol Press 

o Office 43- Capitol Press 

o 1938 Building Southwest Stairwell – 1st Floor 

o 1938 Building Southeast Stairwell – 1st Floor 

o 148A- Vault 

o 1938 Building Southwest Stairwell – 2nd Floor 

o 1938 Building Southeast Stairwell – 2nd Floor 

o Room 257 

o 1938 Building Southwest Stairwell – 3rd Floor 

o 1938 Building Southeast Stairwell – 3rd Floor 

o 1938 Building Southwest Stairwell – 4th Floor  

o Room 436 -  Committee Services 
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Work to be performed:  

 Team members will be obtaining samples and testing structural materials. The samples and testing will include obtaining 

concrete cores, rebar removal, testing masonry strength, and performing a chemical analysis.  

 

Impacts: 

 The team will be escorted by a Facility Services representative. 

 All work will be performed during night hours, 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 a.m. to avoid any disruption. 

 Testing locations that are in public spaces will be tented off while the work is being performed. 

 

Purpose of work: 

 This work is being done to determine the structural integrity as well as the quality of the materials that currently exist within the 

Capitol Building. The information gathered will help to determine which areas need to be replaced and which areas can remain, if 

the Renovation project is approved to move forward into the Construction Phase.   

 

It is our goal to gather the above information in the most discreet method possible. Should any questions or concerns arise in the 

process of the work being conducted, we welcome you to contact us in Room 354 at 503.986.1190.  
 

Thank you, 

Jessica Lacasella 


